
David Gentry of  Lubbock, and 
his niece, Bonnie Bourland of  
Lubbock. He is also survived by 
his brother-in-law and wife, 
Wenzel and Janice Williams of  
Fort Worth, nephew Zac 
Williams and family and niece, 
Sondy Williams of  Coronado, 
California.

Visitation was Monday, July 6, 
2015, at Shaffer Funeral Home 
in Bronte with the family present 
from 6 pm to 7 pm. Services 
were at 10 am Tuesday, July 7, 
2015, at First United Methodist 
Church in Bronte, Texas. 
Interment was at 4 pm, July 7, 
2015, at Resthaven in Lubbock, 
Texas. Services were under the 
direction of  Shaffer Funeral 
Home.

Memorials may be given to 
First United Methodist Church, 
PO Drawer D, Bronte, Texas 
76933 or Methodist Children’s 
Home, 1111 Herring Avenue, 
PO Box 5010, Waco, Texas 
76708-9989.   Online 
condolences may be made to 
www.shafferpioneer.com.
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Hilda “Marie” Raney, 87, was 
called home Wednesday July 1, 
2015, in Robert Lee, Texas, after 
a valiant battle with Alzheimer’s.
Marie was born on February 2, 
1928, in Waco, Texas, to Jasper 
and Opha Willis. 

Marie is survived by five 
immediate children, greater than 
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Kent Gentry of  Bronte, 
Texas, died peacefully on July 2, 
2015.

 He was born March 3, 1940, 
in Lubbock, Texas, to H.L and 
Freida Gentry. He attended 
Shallowater schools and 
graduated in 1958.   He served 
in the United States Army from 
1963 to 1965. He spent a year 
and a half  with the U.S. Missile 
Detachment in Germany.  
Upon his return in 1965, he 
married Juanette Williams.  

Kent worked for 
Higginbotham Bartlett in 
Shallowater, Anton and Post, 
Texas, before becoming 
manager of  the store in 
Colorado City, Texas. In 1977, 
he began managing 
Higginbotham Bartlett of  New 
Mexico with stores in Lovington 
and Hobbs. During his tenure, 
stores were added in Andrews 
and Snyder in Texas and 
another in Artesia, New 
Mexico. He was President of  
Higginbotham Bartlett of  New 
Mexico for 27 years.

All his life, Kent was active in 
the United Methodist Church 
and held many leadership roles. 
He was Chairman of  Trustees 
in both Lovington and Bronte 
and was chairman of  the 
building committee for major 
building programs in both 
churches. He loved working for 
the church and spent many 
hours doing the physical work 
involved in maintenance and 
upkeep of  the church property. 
Kent loved doing for others and 
had many friends and family 
that loved him.

Kent was preceded in death 
by his parents, his sister Cathryn 
Strawn and his brother Hulen 
Gentry. 

He is survived by his wife 
Juanette, his nephews Ronald 
Strawn of  Lubbock, Kenneth 
Strawn of  Cascade, Montana, 

twenty-six grandchildren, 
greater than nineteen great-
grandchildren, and numerous 
great-great-grandchildren. 

A viewing was held Thursday 
afternoon July 2, 2015, from 3-7 
pm with family present from 5-7 
pm receiving visitors at Shaffer 
Funeral Home in Robert Lee. 
Graveside services were held at 
2 pm, Friday, July 3, 2015, in 
Robert Lee Cemetery with 
Reverend Danny White of  
Robert Lee Baptist Church 
officiating. Services were under 
the direction of  Shaffer Funeral 
Home.

  Two 
auctions were available for 
bidders at the 4th of  July 
celebration Saturday evening at 
Bronte Health & Rehab Center.  
A silent auction was held in the 
administration hallway (above) 
and wonderful homemade 
baked goods and treats, quilts, 
and blankets were available in 
the regular auction held after 
the meal.


